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Februcry -0, 1940

The Eonorable Lewis 0. Berrows
Governor of laine
Augusts, Zelne

Yy dewr Governor Barrowss

In your letter of yestsvrday, February Z0th, you ezlled
my stientlon to cértain st-tements which have been published in
one of the newspapers of the State in which it is claimed thut
the financial condition of our ttate, &s indicuted in the report
conpiled by the State Controller each yesr for the past two
fiscel vesrs 1s not correct; that certaln columms are Juggled,
and that the {tate haz not been able to meintuin & balenced budwet.

¥ou then informed me that, after having discusged the
matter vith the meubers of the. Executive Councll, you huve ensaged
the firm of Frnst & Frost to meke an augit wndé excnination »f the
Etate's finenceg for the past two fisenl jears, and to report their
findings to you in vwriting.

You usk gy sdvice &¢ to :hether - not this is ¢ legsl
procedure for you to follow.

The citvizens of the Ltate are entitied Lo full infor-
mution repurding the true finencial condition of the ftate. The
statenents. to which you have relerred as sppearing in st least
one ©f the newspapers of the Ltute hove undoubtedly crested a
feeling thet the reports ssde by the ftate Controller 4o not re~
fleet the true condition of ftute finuaces, and they hive otes- .
sioned considersble discuszion znd unceértainty. I believe that,
in view of this situationk it would be for the best interests of
the Etate gnd all its eltizens to heve Full Investlgation nmade of
this entire situstion, and your decision to employ & firm of
auditors not in any vuay counected with the State sduinistratiom
seerns to me very sound. 1 believe that you are justifien, vith the
approval of the Executive Counecll, Iin using sufficlient sums fpom
the Contiigent Fund for this purpose.

Sincerely yours,

Franz U, Burzeft

LAttorney General
FUB H



